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Washington Utility & Transportation Commission 
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Request No. 123
Date prepared: June 26, 2006
Preparer:      Mark Seller-Vaughn

Likely Witness:  Kathie Barnard           
Telephone:   206-381-6849
WUTC STAFF DATA REQUEST NO. 123:

Re: Direct testimony of Katherine J. Barnard (Proforma Gas Management Software)
Please provide the rationale and justification for upgrading the gas management system and risk management software.

Response:  

Financial derivatives continue to become an increasingly important component of Cascade's long-term core gas supply procurement strategy.  Correspondingly, the number of derivative transactions has increased each year.  Currently, much of the tracking and reporting of these activities is tied to spreadsheets.  

Because we are not currently utilizing the SunGard risk management module, there are reasonable concerns regarding controls in the area of security, tracking and reporting.  Mark-to-market activity, transaction tracking and management reporting have grown exponentially, while the GMS application has not been upgraded to have the additional resources and capabilities to more adequately provide controls and ensure SOX compliance.  In addition, programmed hedging activity continues to be the direction determined by the Cascade’s internal Gas Supply Oversight Committee (GSOC).  An application to be used by Gas Supply and Finance departments therefore has become necessary.

In addition, the life cycle of the current platform of the gas management system (GMS) is nearing its end.  The gas management system is critical to managing, scheduling, and reporting all gas supply related transactions, pricing information and non-core distribution contracts.  Additionally, GMS is a central component of Cascade's internal controls and audit processes.  Therefore, there is a need to ensure that an updated vendor-supported gas management system remains in place at Cascade.  Consequently, Cascade is faced with replacing the entire system or working with the current vendor (SunGard) to upgrade to the next platform.

Over the past year, we have spoken with a number of vendors about replacing GMS and acquiring risk management software.  Based on Cascade's needs these firms have estimated it will cost approximately $500,000-$750,000 to totally replace GMS.  In addition, a risk management application would add another $250,000-$300,000 to the project.  The total price for implementing a new system that would meet all of our GMS and risk management needs would cost over $1,000,000.

We have been actively pursuing alternatives to avoid or mitigate such a huge expenditure.  To that end, we have been negotiating with SunGard, which has agreed in principle to exclude charges for the GMS software upgrade, so long as Cascade agrees to migrate to SunGard's new platform along with upgrading to SunGard’s current risk management system.  Under this plan, Cascade would be responsible only for hardware (a new server), training and implementation expenses associated with upgrading the risk management module, accompanying maintenance costs, and a commitment to purchase the risk metric data subscription from SunGard's subsidiary, Kiodex.
